Since my last note people have asked where to find "Frequently Asked Questions." When I said "scroll down" I neglected to say you need to be on the home page. From the home page scroll down past Francis Cherney's note and the "Gallery" to Helpful Links." A website is not easy to maintain if someone doesn't spend a few hours each month updating it. I planned to have other community members write comments after I asked Francis Cherney for his. Would you like to add a comment? I also wanted to add more pictures to our site but that might be easier if we had a Facebook page. Do you know anyone that would like to take that on as a community project? Also-if you ever have a suggestion for "Frequently Asked Questions" let me know and if I know the answer, I will publish it or I will get the answer for you before it is published.

BNI stands for Building Number Identification which is a Countywide program used to zero in on an address. We can see the value this program has for our fire departments. When this program was started every address at that time got a blue address tile. Those tiles were paid for by our town. Now when there is a new address established an address tile will be paid for by the individual. I disagree with this policy which was set by our board in 2022. If a tile has to be replaced then it will be done by the county at the individual land owner's expense. We want new houses built in our community to grow our tax base, for that reason I feel each new address tile should be paid for by our town.
